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Dear brothers and sisters, 

 

The central responsibility to accomplish at this time to make a Cheon Shim Won Prayer Hall in each of 

our churches. Honolulu was the first in the Western region and soon followed by LAFC and last week we 

opened in the Bay Area Family Church. I know that many of our churches are working to prepare their 

own Prayer Halls. Please go there and pray often and we can call upon God to answer our questions and 

guide us forward. 

 

True Mother is emphasizing witnessing while recognizing that we need a spiritual revival to witness with 

spirit and truth. Truth alone will not make it. We need to be guided to prepared people who are waiting 

for God to come to guide them. Witness to yourself, your family, resting members and 2nd gen and new 

people. 

 

I have witnessed the great events that are taking place in Korea. We are living in a new age and too many 

of us have old thinking which doesn't fit in the time after the opening of the Chun Il Sanctum we need a 

fresh mind and a clear heart to unite with True Mother. True Mother has confidence that God can answer 

your prayers directly and guide each of us. 

 

Thank you and congratulations to all those involved in putting on our recent Camps, One Heart and Camp 

Journey. Both camps were a great success and needed the incredible investment of so many people. 

 

God Bless, 

 

Kevin and Masako Thompson 


